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Attendance so far this 
year (target 96.5%) 

 
 

Pebbles 93.82%              
Shells  94.79%                 
Footprints 94.86%          
Waves  95.26%                
Surfers 95.11% 
 

Well done Waves!   
             
 
 

Red Nose Day 
Friday 15th March 
 
Thank you to all the 
children who have 
already purchased their red noses. 
Red noses will continue to be 
available to buy in school and on 
Red Nose Day children can wear 
their noses along with something 
red over their school uniform. 

There have recently been 

several cases of head lice. While 

lice are nothing more than a 

nuisance, it is important that 

children are checked on a 

weekly basis so that any head 

lice can be dealt with quickly 

and before they are allowed to 

spread too far. 

As there has been an outbreak, 

we suggest that you check your 

child’s head as soon as possible.   

Dear Parents 

I am pleased to announce that Mrs Holliehead will be joining our staff after 
the Easter break as our new teacher in Shells.  She will be spending the 18th, 
19th, 25th and 26th of April in school to meet the children and familiarise 
herself with the school. This will also be a good opportunity for parents to 
meet her. 
  
Mrs Blight has joined the school as a school administrator to work alongside 
Mrs Morgans in the school office. This has allowed Mrs Mundy to return 
to her role as a teaching assistant. 
  
Thank you to all staff who put so much effort into parents consultations this 
week. I hope that all parents found the meetings useful. 
  
Also a big thank you to all the parents who supported the recent  Victorian 
and evacuees days by providing such excellent costumes. All pupils  
thoroughly enjoyed the days and the experiences are now being used to  
produce excellent work. Also, thank you for supporting the World Book Day  
t -shirt activity. I am looking forward to displaying some of these in the  
reception area. All pupils who have their t-shirts displayed will have them re-
turned as soon as the display is dismantled. 

Understanding Your Child’s Emotions Workshop 

Mrs Alison Broome our SENDCo will be running an informal workshop at 

1.45pm on Wednesday 25th March at School on Understanding Your Child’s 

Emotions. The workshop will finish in time for you to collect your children. 

For more information or to register your interest please email 

abroome@mullion-ji.cornwall.sch.uk. 

School Trips 

Can parents please ensure that 

payments are made for the up-

coming school trips via Parent 

Pay. The schedule for payments 

is below or you can pay for the 

trip in full. 

Cheddar 

1st March £55 

5th April £55 

3rd May £55 

BF Adventure Year 3 & 4 

11th March £50 

5th April £50 

BF Adventure Year 2 

11th March £25 

5th April £25 

Gunwalloe Beach Clean 

 
We are seeing more and 
more plastic being washed up on our 
lovely beaches. Mrs Griffiths has been 
involved in setting up Plastic Free Lizard 
Pennisula to help tackle this problem. 
Their  first beach clean is being held at 
Gunwalloe on Sunday 10th March at 
1pm. Every piece of plastic removed is 
a step towards a plastic free coastline.  
Please come along and show your sup-
port. 

Mullion CP News 



 

Pebbles and Shells 

Shells and Pebbles were taken back to the Victorian era last week to experience being a school child 
during Victorian times. We absolutely loved their costumes - well done adults! They surprisingly loved 
the Victorian classroom experience and thought Miss Whear’s strictness was funny. They loved  
cooking delicious jam tarts with Mrs Griffiths, creating a Victorian dance with Mrs Ciaballi and making 
their own peg dolls with Mrs Higgins. Thankfully we were blessed with sunshine all afternoon to enjoy 
our playground games in. 
 
This week we are finishing off our hilarious class book - Roald Dahl's 'The Twits' before moving onto 
David Walliams book 'Mr Stink' (voted by the class). Shells loved writing revolting recipe's during 
World Book Day in the style of Mrs Twit's Wormy Spaghetti. 
 
Thank you for all your kind and supportive words during parents evenings this week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Higgins, Mrs Ciballi, Mrs Mitchell,  Miss Whear and Mrs Griffiths 

 



Footprints 

Last week Footprints had their first gym session of the half term at Mullion Gym.  We were really 
pleased to see Virtues such as enthusiasm, determination and perseverance shine through during 
the session.   
 
We have just started reading our new class story, 'The Midnight Gang' by David Walliams (voted 
for by the children).  It's stimulating great discussions, laughter and enthusiasm for writing.   
On Thursday the children celebrated World Book Day which provided a good opportunity for us to 
explore the book further - examples of this will soon be on our class display in the Hall.   

 
 
Mrs Pollard, Miss Hayhurst and Miss Francey 

Waves and Surfers 

Evacuees Leave for Flambards! 
 

On Thursday, Waves and Surfers took part in an evacuee 
day. They were sent in by their families and evacuated to 
Helston by bus. The day was a total immersion into Britain 
during the blitz where the children were able to reflect on 
what life would have been like and how fortunate many  
children were to be evacuated to Cornwall. A HUGE thank 
you to families for your support with costumes, as well as 
supporting the 'Friends of Mullion' events which funded 
this day.  
 
Demons of Dunkirk 
Before half term, Waves and Surfers hosted author Paul 
Nolan who ran two immersion sessions followed by a 
writing workshop. It was an inspirational day, with so many 
ideas for the children to take into their writing both on the 
day and in the future. This event was also funded by the 
'Friends of Mullion' and was certainly money well spent! 
 

Mrs Read, Miss Harding Mrs Fishwick, Miss Johns and 
Mrs Wood 



World Book Day 



Dates for your Diary 

Virtues Awards 

Pebbles 

Zach Lawrence - Resilience 

Oliver Lawrence - Confidence 

Toby Entwistle - Confidence 

Kaleesi Wells - Determination 

Shells  

Alex MacKenzie-Buller - Purposefulness & Perseverance 

Harriet Tutton-Gane - Creativity 

Chase Patrick - Perseverance 

Footprints  

Tobin White - Enthusiasm 

Hope Briggs - Confidence 

Theo Entwistle - Confidence 

Mia Martin - Kindness 

 

Waves 

Sarah Wilson - Curiosity 

Tommy Whaley - Curiosity 

Zak Gerrard  - Excellence 

Pizie Andrews - Determined 

Surfers 

Keelan Taylor - Unity 

Jess Murray - Courtesy 

Elizabeth Ashcroft - Determination 

Amber Dickinson - Determination 

Head Teacher’s  Award 

Ethan Bishop - Consideration & Helpfulness 

Glyn Marsh-jones - Consideration & Helpfulness 

Noah Coombe - Enthusiasm  

Date Event 

12th March Surfers & Shells Swimming 8 of 10 

15th March Red Nose Day 

16th March Coose Trannack Cross Country 

19th March Surfers & Shells Swimming 9 of 10 

25th March Y6 Parent Evening Mullion Secondary 

School 7pm 

25th March Workshop on Understanding Your 

Child’s Emotions. 1.45pm at School 

Date Event 

26th March Cross Country Helston 

26th March Surfers & Shells Swimming 10 of 10 

26th March Cross Country Helston 

5th April Break for Easter 

23rd April Back to school 

Team Points 

 Weekly Total  Weekly Total 

Poldhu 241 418 Poltesco 164 274 

Polurrioan 176 304 Predannack 137 267 


